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LETTER FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
Dear Friends
Many of us will remember the end of day at primary school. For me it was chairs on desks, hands
together, eyes closed and then this prayer:
Lighten our darkness, we beseech thee O Lord and by thy great mercies defend us from all perils
and dangers of this night, for the love of thine only son, our Saviour, Jesus Christ. Amen.
Then Yippy! Off to the cloakroom for hats and coats and home, free at last until the morrow. This
happened every day without fail. The words were ingrained in our minds and re-enforced by
Bible stories which were a part of school assembles and RE lessons.
As a child I thought the darkness was what came when the sun went down and the day was over.
The perils and dangers were the things imagined, created from shadows and movements of trees
in the breeze. It had little to do with the real darkness that is a part of so many people's lives.
Gradually I became aware of that darkness that comes suddenly and from nowhere. My father's
industrial injury, that changes our lives; the death of Grandpa who had brought me up when dad
was away in the war; the loss of a school friend. Gradually we realise that people can suffer real
blackness that seems overpowering.
The darkness and despair when hope fades and we only see problems and difficulties to be faced.
When our livelihoods are threatened by unemployment and the fear of losing homes, status and
the inability to feed our children, meet our bills and debts. Darkness in which we can see no dawn.
The blackness that comes from serious illness, depression and the sense of fear when we or our
loved ones are at risk. When we might have to face the future alone. We can easily picture so
many reasons why the darkness might descend and engulf us. So many children share such
experiences.
As we realise politicians seem to be floundering in the dark, when we don't know whom to
believe or trust, as we see divisions that threaten our prosperity and futures, as we see companies
failing or planning to leave the UK, as we hear of the health risks to so many in Africa, as conflict
and aggression abounds and peace seems impossible, we fear the darkness.
As a child, the thought that God is defending me from such terrible dangers, even if I didn't know
what they were, was a real comfort.
Now I take great comfort from knowing that He is there when other darkness threatens. Threatens
not just me, and my loved ones, but people everywhere. No matter how deep the gloom, how
great the danger, my defence is secure. The love of God protects me from the worst of the fears
and dangers and I know I will, once more, be brought safely into the light. Just as I was on those
dark walks home from school.
 We can and must pass that hope and belief to those in need and lighten their darkness so the love
of God shines upon us all.
With every blessing

Bill Williams

We remember with love those who have died:
Funeral of Hugh Allen Ward at St.Chad's, Dunholme on 5th June
Funeral of Geoffrey Batt at Ss Peter and Paul, Owmby on 6th June
We share in the joy of those being joined in marriage in the Church
Kevin Charlton and June Annette Graves at St. Hilary's on 1st June
John Kuhnel & Harriet Helen Nicholls at St Michael & All Angels on 8th June

FROM THE REGISTERS
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Sunday 7th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham JD
3rd after Trinity 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington JD
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Owmby LH
Sunday 14th 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby ST
4th after Trinity 10.30 am Sunday Special (Sunday School) Owmby LH
  11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn JB
Sunday 21st  8.30 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
5th after Trinity 9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham ST
Sunday 28th 9.30 am Holy Communion Hackthorn ST
6th after Trinity 11.00 am Family Service Owmby ST

CHURCH SERVICES

Wednesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.30 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 7th 10.45 am Family Church  Ian Hardcastle
Sunday 14th 10.45 am Messy Church
Sunday 21st 6.00 pm Cafe Church  Rev Louise Carr
Sunday 28th 8.45 am Breakfast - 9.30 Service  Rev Liz Childs

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL

Promoting A Safer Church
The care and protection of children, young people and adults involved in
church activities is important to us all in the Owmby Group of Parishes.

If you have any concerns please contact one of the following:
Owmby Group Safeguarding Officer:
Shirley Keyes - 07944 403974
Rector:
Revd Sally Turnbull - 07549 522494
Diocesan Safeguarding Officer:
Debbie Johnson - 01522 504081 or 07712 321361
=====================================
Glentham Chapel Safeguarding Contacts:
Sheena Grebby - 01673 878578 & Connie Hurd - 01427 668959
Wolds and Trent Circuit Safeguarding Representative:
Fred Wrath - 07938 722618
Ministers for Wolds and Trent Circuit:
Rev Sarah Parkin - 01472 851287 & Rev Louise Carr - 01427 615184
District Safeguarding Officer (Safeguarding in Lincolnshire):
Howard Smedley - 07758 239286 or 01636 815319

Time decides who you meet in life, your heart decides who you want in
your life, and your behaviour decide who stays in your life.
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PRAYER FOCUS FOR JULY
We thank You because of who You are and we pray right now for Your divine protection and
blessings over those families who travel during the summer holidays. Grant covering for those

who may travel by car or plane and we ask that You Lord will sit in the driving seat. Please
watch over them as we put our trust and confidence in You. During this summer holiday, we

choose to trust in the Lord with all of our hearts and lean not on our own understanding; In all
our ways we will acknowledge You and our path shall be directed. Amen

FOOD BANK DONATIONS
The food bank in Lincoln is in need of more donations so it was decided at the last
churchwarden's meeting to collect again as a group. This will be ongoing and the following
places where food can be left is as follows:

Glentham - village shop.
Normanby/Owmby - church porch or village shop.
Village contact is Liz Harris - 01673 878829.
Saxby/Firsby - Village contact is Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258.
Spridlington - church porch.
Village contact is Claire Marris - 01673 861127.
Hackthorn - church porch or box outside Stone Cottage, Main Street, Hackthorn.
Village contacts are Cathy Andrews - 01673 861058 and Anne Ward - 01673 861821.

The most useful items are :-
Tins of fruit, rice pudding, tuna, meat (meatballs, stews, curries), hot dogs, peas, carrots,
sweetcorn, tomatoes, Weetabix and other breakfast cereals, instant coffee (small jars), sugar
(250g), jam, marmalade, lemon curd, pasta sauces, UHT semi-skimmed milk, instant mashed
potatoes, puddings, jellies, angel delight, biscuits.
Our thanks to Ian at Normanby village shop who has collected for the food bank continuously
for years.
Any further queries please contact Rosemary Cox 01673 878258

DEALING IN
LATE 19TH AND EARLY 20TH CENTURY DESIGN

AND DECORATIVE ARTS

ARTS & CRAFTS
ART DECO

ART NOUVEAU
POSTWAR/MODERNISM

SG COLLECTABLES
At The Wood Store - Jim’s Yard

Tealby Lincs LN8 6JA

ORIGINAL FILM POSTERS - MIRRORS - LIGHTING
FUNITURE - CERAMICS - GLASS - ART WORK ETC.

* * *

* * *

* * *ALSO:- RECLAIMED - REFURBISHED - REPRODUCTION ITEMS
]24 Hour Messaging

Answer Service

]Tel: 01673 866291

Mobile: 07957 701441
By Appointment -
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R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

We would like to congratulate our Year 6 children and thank them for being such fantastic
ambassadors to the school when they attended the Church School's festival. One of the themes
for this year's event was the environment, its effect on the cathedral and the work that is being
done to reverse some of the effects that our modern world has on its stonework.
Our annual Maypole celebrations go from strength to strength every year. This year we were
almost overwhelmed with visitors. There was a huge turnout, not just of parents but also our VIP
guests from Drover's Call care home who have been 'pen pals' to our Key Stage 2 pupils. It was
really tremendous to see how many of our guests took part in the country dancing - there are a
few pictures on our website to provide a lasting reminder of those who took part. Thanks also
again to our Friends who worked tirelessly serving refreshments and running the raffle, raising
valuable funds for the school in the process.
July sees a lot of exciting events for the children, for example 'Move Up Day' is always a big
event, as everyone gets to try out being a year older for the day while Y6 disappear off to the 'big
school', which leaves a space for the new year's reception children to come along and be looked
after by this year's, now very grown-up,  group.
Lots of sporting activity this term too with our own (weather permitting) Sports Day taking place
on the 17th, taking place the day after the annual Centurion Sports day at Sturton Primary School.
Everyone will be so fit by the Summer holidays!
Don't forget, the term will be rounded off, as ever, with our emotional farewell Leavers Service
at the Church on the 19th July at 2pm. All are welcome,  although you are advised to get there in
plenty of time if you would like a seat in the church as this service is always extremely well
attended.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit or to request a School Brochure, or have
a look round our website at www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

Need an English Tutor?
Improve your English with a fully qualified, experienced tutor.

1-1 lessons.
Reading and writing skills.
Spelling, punctuation and grammar.
KS2 SATs and GCSE preparation.
Beginner to advanced levels.
Proof-reading.
Free initial meeting to discuss your specific
requirements,   goals and levels.
DBS checked.

Contact Emma on 01673 878143 / e81pindar@gmail.com

Always remember to take your smile with you.
Someone else may need it.
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SUMMER BBQ
Hackthorn Village Hall
Saturday 20th July

Food served from 4.00 - 8.00pm

Come along with your family and friends and enjoy
Bar open from 4.00pm till late

Hopefully the sun will shine and we can sit out in the
Courtyard, but if it doesn't we will use the hall.

Raffle, Games and Music
Tickets £6.50

Includes a hotdog. Burger chicken leg and salad
Vegetarian options are available-please advise

When ordering
(more food available at a small additional charge)

For tickets ring Bonnie on 01673 860920



Signpost8

SPRIDLINGTON
A DATE FOR NEXT MONTH

AT SPRIDLINGTON VILLAGE HALL:
IT’S SIXTIES NIGHT

Next month at the cool Village Hall
There a fabulous Sixties 'Ball';

So get out your flares,
Put flowers in your hair,

Bring your friends and have fun above all.

Relive - or discover - the Sixties
on Friday 16th August.

No need to dress up if you don't want; it's all cool, man.
Live music, dancing, a meal, raffle and quiz.

Even if you didn't experience the Sixties the first time,
be sure not to miss it this time!

Calendar the date!
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NORMANBY & OWMBY

LATEST WHIST DRIVE RESULTS
1st Lady Marlene James 2nd Lady Sara Carter
1st Gent Richard Harrison 2nd Gent Anne Turnbull

Low Score Janet Andrew
Neville James Near Score Marlene James

Jean Cowperthwaite

Miniature Lois Green
Anne Turnbull Raffle Brian James

Neville James
On Wednesday 10th July we will be at the home of Neville and Shirley James

  "Kippen", Front Street, Normanby-by-Spital. We start at 7:30 p.m.
If you would like to join us,  please contact 01673 878525. You would be most welcome.

NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS
The final term of 2019 is here….who can believe it! We must congratulate all of our Year 6
children who approached the SATs tests with such maturity and in a relaxed manner. A huge well
done to them all, we are incredibly proud of each and every one of them.
We have been fortunate to attend various sporting events recently through The Wolds School
Sport Partnership group. The children have experienced goalball, cross country and Multi skills.
The children always respond positively to these events, it is great that they get the opportunity to
experience various sports. A particular mention to James Tomlinson who came first in his age
group in cross country and Evie Askew who came 3rd in her age group at De Aston. Well done.
Our display of sporting trophies is rapidly increasing.
The last term of school is always a busy, fun-packed term. We are looking forward to sports day,
Endeavour Class end of year performance, multi skills and rounders. Our year 6 children will
start to get a feel for their new secondary schools as they attend their various induction days at
De Aston, William Farr and Queen Elizabeth High School.
It is also the term for our main fund raising event of the year, our Summer Fair. This year it will
be held on Thursday 4th July 3.30pm. This event is open to all members of the community and
is run by our school fundraising team FoNS (Friends of Normanby School), so please feel free
to come along. We are very grateful for all the work FoNS have put into fund raising this year.
They have achieved a lot in a year despite being a very small committee so many many thanks
to them and all the parents who support all events.
We have had a very busy year in Busy Bees, our preschool,  it's great that we get to continue with
educational journey as they continue here at Normanby as reception children. Our Busy Bees
class is open to children aged 3 years and above and we are very flexible on you choosing the
sessions that you would like your child to attend. Government funding is available to all children
the term after they turn 3 years of age for 15 hours of pre school education a week. In the
circumstance of both parents working, children are entitled to 30 hours a week which you can
apply for through government funding. If you would like to come and visit either Busy Bees or
the school, please feel free to phone Jacqui on 01673 878216 and we can arrange a time for you
to come and have a walk around and ask any questions you may have.

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:00 - 12:30 Wednesdays

July 3
July 31
Aug 28

Hackthorn School 13:30 - 14:30
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010
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OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW
1st 2nd 3rd

Steph Mellor Sara Carter Martin Chisholme

‘The Bottle & Glass’ at Normanby
Men’s Breakfast

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 13th July at 9:00am

THANK YOU
GEOFF BATT

Thank you to every one who came to support the family and say goodbye to Geoff
in Owmby Church on the 6th June. A total of £331 was raised for Marie Curie
Cancer Care.

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall including Cakes.  Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 4th July at 10:30 a.m.

Owmby Church
hosted by Elaine Gibbon and Margaret Hall

COFFEE MORNING

Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384

MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, DBS-checked tutor
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IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

Knit & Knatter
Tuesdays 2nd & 16th July 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your

needlecraft or learning new crafts. £1.50 per week
Everyone Welcome

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

July 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th & 31st
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 16th July at 10:30 a.m.

South View, Caenby Road, Glentham
by kind invitation of Anne & Howard Turnbull

The proceeds will be in aid of Glentham Church
All Welcome

Afternoon Tea
with cake stall and raffle

Sunday 28th July 2019
2.00pm - 4.00 pm

Sarah's Cottage, Glentham
All proceeds in aid of St Peter's Church

If you have news, an article or story, or are holding an event you feel would
be of interest to other local residents, please contact Steve, the editor.
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on

Tuesday 2nd July at 7.30 p.m.
Trap House, Glentham

All old and new members are welcome.

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES

Glentham
Monday 09:00 - 11:30

Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30

Saturday 08:30 - 19:30

Sunday 09:00 - 16:00

PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursday 25th July at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

Owmby & Normanby WI
Glentham Village Hall

Thursday, 11th July at 7:30pm
Churches Tour - Sara Carter

An opportunity to explore our three local churches - Owmby, Normanby and Glentham
With refreshments at Glentham Village Hall.

We look forward to seeing you all.
NEW MEMBERS & VISITORS ALWAYS WELCOME
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THE OLD POSTHOUSE B&B
FAMILY RUN BED AND BREAKFAST IN NORMANBY BY SPITAL

24 Main Street, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HE

FINALIST 2019 TOURISM EXCELLENCE AWARDS FOR B&B OF THE YEAR

Contact: Tony Watson - 01673 878473
Website: www.theoldposthousebnb.co.uk
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One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police Surgeries
below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may wish to raise.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

Date Location Time
Tues 2 St Chad's Church, Dunholme 9:30 a.m.
Wed 3 Faldingworth Village Hall 10:30 a.m.
Thurs 4 Park House, Welton 9:30 p.m.

Sat 6 Ingham Village Hall 10:30 a.m.
Fri 12 Corringham Village Hall 9:30 a.m.

Mon 15 Welton Village Hall 10:00 p.m.
Thurs 25 Scampton Youth Club 6:00 p.m.

Sat 27 St Mary’s Church, Welton 11:00 a.m.
Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen

circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.

PCSO 2297 Angie LAW - 07973 843527 - angie.law@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07973 848114 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 541 Steve TOYN -  - steve.toyn@lincs.pnn.police.uk

To report a crime, please call 101. If it is urgent, please call 999. If you would like
to pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

The latest time for entries to the August Signpost
is Monday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.
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WELTON FAMILY HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
DID NOT ATTEND (DNA) - In May, 97% of patients attended the surgery for their appointments. We
would like to thank these patients for attending or cancelling appointments that they were unable to make so
the slot could be used by another patient. Unfortunately, 89 patients still failed to attend for their
appointments which would have meant an extra 15 hours of available appointments.
CARERS WEEK - Carer's week was 10-16 June 2019. During this week we sent out text messages to all
our registered carers (that have agreed to receive texts) asking them to confirm if they are still carers. If you
received one of these texts, please reply to us. We are trying to update our carers register as we have some
plans for later in the year and would like to be able to contact you about these.
If you are a carer for a friend or relative or have a carer yourself, please let us know as we can then add you
to the register. You can do this by informing reception. If you are a young carer, then we would especially
like to support you so please let us know.
We are going to have a dedicated notice board for carers in the waiting room, please look out for this for
further details.
AFTERNOON NON-URGENT APPOINTMENTS - We have recently seen an increase in the number of
walk-in appointment requests for non-urgent issues or those that would be most appropriately dealt with in
A&E. If you need a same day (non-life threatening) appointment in the afternoon then please telephone the
surgery and the receptionists will signpost you to the most appropriate person for a telephone call back that
afternoon.
PLEASE DO NOT ATTEND THE SURGERY if you have chest pain, think you may have had a stroke or
are bleeding and are unable to stop it - these all require a 999 call.
PRIVATE LETTERS / FORMS - Just a reminder to all patients that any non-NHS work may incur a
charge. This may include private letters, forms, medicals and reports. This work is carried out AFTER all
NHS work is complete and so may not be available that day, please give as much notice as possible.
DISPENSING REPEAT PRESCRIPTIONS - We require a minimum of 2 working days' notice for any
dispensing repeat prescription requests. Please remember that if you leave a message at the weekend, your
medication will be available from Wednesday. This is due to the time it takes to process the prescription, get
it signed by the GP and order and receive the medication into the practice.
NURSE PRACTITIONER - REBECCA JONES - Becky would like to say a big thank you to everyone
that donated towards her fundraising for Children with Cancer for which she also ran the London Marathon
this year. She managed to raise a magnificent sum of £2651.59 altogether.
STAFF TRAINING - The surgery will be closed for staff training from 1pm on Tuesday 16th July until 8am
on Wednesday 17th July. Please could we ask that you order any medication with as much notice as possible
to enable us to meet our tight deadlines.

Nadina Prestedge - Practice Manager
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
I would like to say how delighted I was to read that 97% of patients attended their appointments at the h/c in
April. The PDA committee members and volunteer drivers have been working hard to get as many patients
as possible signed up to the text messaging service but we obviously need to try harder! For 85 patients to
not have attended, for whatever reason, is bad enough but the 14.5 hours of wasted appointment time is really
sad as there are patients out there desperate to get appointments. Please consider signing up for text
messaging if you haven't already done so and let's get that figure for attendance closer to 100%. We all like
to think that we would never forget an appointment but clearly some of us do.
As far as the transport scheme is concerned could I ask that you try to have the correct change available. A
driver will always carry some change but may have more than one pick up in the day so the correct money,
or close to the correct money, would help.
Can I also remind all patients using the scheme that the charge is 40p per mile from the driver's door and
return? I will always try to get a driver from the same village as the patient but this isn't always possible and
you may therefore be charged a slightly different amount for the same journey. The charge for transport to
the h/c is based on a fixed amount from the village in which the patient lives.
We would like to say a huge thank you to the residents and organisers of the Stonecliffe Park coffee morning
on Friday 7th June the proceeds of which were donated to the P.D.A. Myself and Jan Sims went along to give
our support and thoroughly enjoyed the couple of hours we spent there. What a lot of lovely, friendly people!
I have just been told that the total amount raised was £625. A magnificent effort by all concerned.
Finally and please read this...
I'm sure we have all heard about the scams which are going around at the moment but when I got news that
some patients had been affected I thought it was worth mentioning in my news article. The committee are
putting together some handouts reminding us of the action to take if we are in any doubt that we may be being
'scammed' There will also be posters up in the h/c waiting room and a notice on the overhead information
board in the waiting room. Please be vigilant and don't let anyone else in our area be taken advantage of.
Again we could all say 'it would never happen to me' but clearly a few local people got that wrong!
Dates for 2019
Autumn Fayre - 26th October
Christmas Lunch - 6th December
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

Janet Goddard

INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost,
please contact Steve, the editor for more details.

: steve@owmbygroup.co.uk ( 07835 429439
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WELTON VILLAGE LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY HUB
For our next Community Hub talk we are delighted to welcome back Elaine Johnson who will
present 'Vote 100: a Lincolnshire View of Women's Suffrage'. Elaine will explain how
Lincolnshire women (and their male supporters) were surprisingly active during the campaign
for the Vote and her talk sets local action and events against the national picture. So please
make a note in your diary to join us on Tuesday 30th July at 2pm, light refreshments from 1:30.
We will also be running storytime sessions during the school holidays, keep an eye out in and
around Welton for details and also in next month's magazine article. In addition we have a
facebook page where all our events are advertised.
Just a reminder that you are welcome to use the free wifi that is available at Manor Park for
your own device and we have tables and chairs if you wish to sit down and do some work or
research.
We are open Mondays 1 - 6 pm, Tuesdays 9.30am - 2.30pm, Wednesdays 10am to 1pm and
during August we are excited to announce that we are planning to open on Saturday mornings
for an initial trial period to test out demand, please check next month's magazine for more details.

Mike Hubbert - Library Volunteer

BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£5.00 PER PERSON
17th July, 14th August & 11th September

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Karen 01673 818798

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
www.owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
www.owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

The latest time for entries to the August Signpost
is Monday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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Dr M M Sultan
The Ingham Practice, Lincoln Road, Ingham, LINCOLN LN1 2XF

Telephone:  (01522) 730269 Fax:  (01522) 730192
www.theinghampractice.co.uk

BOOKABLE SEASONAL FLU VACCINATION CLINICS 2019

PLEASE TELEPHONE THE PRACTICE ON 01522 730269 TO BOOK YOUR
FLU VACCINATION APPOINTMENT DURING THE CLINICS BELOW

Tuesday 24th September 08.00 - 12.30 14.00 - 18.00
Thursday 26th September 08.00 - 12.30

Wednesday 2nd October 08.00 - 12.30 14.00 - 17.00
Friday 4th October  09.00 - 13.00 14.00 - 18.00

Seasonal Flu Vaccination is Recommended

� IF YOU ARE AGED 65 AND OVER

� WHATEVER YOUR AGE IF YOU HAVE:
� A chronic chest complaint, including asthma and COPD
� Heart Disease
� Chronic kidney or liver disease
� Diabetes
� Lowered immunity due to a disease or treatment such as steroid medication or

cancer treatment
� Chronic Neurological Disease eg Parkinson's Disease, Multiple Sclerosis, Motor

Neurone Disease
� Any other serious medical condition - please check with the doctor if you are

unsure.

� OR IF YOU ARE:
� Pregnant
� A registered Carer
� Living in long-stay residential care homes

� Children aged 2-3 years will be sent letters inviting them to book into routine nurse
appointment

� Children from Reception through to Year 6 will be vaccinated by the School
Vaccination Service

Additional Flu Clinics will be arranged and advertised on the Practice's website.
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion 01673 860904 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to tell
others about your event, you can have it put into the “Local Info” category in the news
section of the website. Send an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup

The latest time for entries to the August Signpost
is Monday the 15th of July at 6:00 p.m.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752

OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Parish Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 07549 522494

Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Reader John Beverley 01522 730752

Authorised Local Ministers Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please contact any of
the above. Your call will be treated in confidence.

For wedding enquires, funerals and all churchyard matters, such as reserving a grave space, grave headstones please
contact the Deanery Administrator, Shirley Keyes on 01522 931076

CHURCHWARDENS

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Spridlington Claire Marris 01673 861127

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS

Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Gill Doyle 07920 052392
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Deborah Kealey 01673 860283

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Helen Pitman 07955 797393
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148

Distribution
Keith and Liz Harris 01673 878829
Eileen and David Barton-Smith 01673 876134



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties. However,
please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a result we cannot and
do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the said third parties. Unless
specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and accept full responsibility for the
accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the highest standard.
However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’ and ‘error free’.

Tues 2 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall
Tues 2 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham
Wed 3 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Thurs 4 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Coffee Morning Ss. Peter & Paul Church
Thurs 4 3:30 p.m. Summer Fayre Normanby Primary School
Wed 10 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Wed 10 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Kippen, Normamby
Thurs 11 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Glentham Village Hall

Sat 13 9:00 a.m. Men's Breakfast Bottle & Glass, Normanby

The latest time for entries to the August 2019 Signpost
is Monday the 15th of July 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

Tues 16 10:30 a.m. St Peter's Guild Coffee Morning South View, Glentham
Tues 16 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall
Wed 17 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Sat 20 4:00 p.m. Summer BBQ Hackthorn Village Hall

Wed 24 10:30 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall
Thurs 25 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham
Sun 28 2:00 p.m. Afternoon Tea Sarah's Cottage, Glentham
Wed 31 10:30 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall


